October 22, 2023

The 29th Sunday in Ordinary Time

SAINT PETER CATHOLIC CHURCH

320 College Blvd., Grenada, MS 38901 (662) 226-2490

Father Arokia Savio

stpetergrenadams.com email: stpeter38901@gmail.com

Text to give: 662-262-9130 text "GIVE" to donate Search for St Peter on the App, 'Church by Ministry One'

SAINT JOHN CATHOLIC CHURCH

321 W Cypress St, PO Box 30, Charleston, MS 38921

saintjohncharleston@gmail.com

THE POPE'S MONTHLY INTENTION FOR OCTOBER IS FOR THE SYNOD

.We pray for the Church, that she may adopt listening and dialogue as a lifestyle at every level, and allow herself to be guided by the Holy Spirit towards the peripheries of the world.

WEEKLY MASS CALENDAR

0 1	0 . 01	() () () () () () () () () ()	M. C. I. O.V. M. DVD
Saturday	Oct. 21	6:00 p.m. – St. Peter	Mass for Lee & Karen M RIP
Sunday	Oct. 22	9:00 a.m. – St. Peter	MassSt. Peter
Sunday	Oct. 22	11:30 a.m. – St. John	MassSt. John
Tuesday	Oct. 24	6:00 p.m. – St. Peter	Mass
Wednesday	Oct. 25	6:00 p.m. – St. Peter	Mass for Lee & Karen M RIP
Thursday	Oct. 26	9:00 a.m. – St. Peter	Mass
Friday	Oct. 27	9:00 a.m St. Peter	Mass

<u>NOTE:</u> Lorensa Arreola is employed as part-time worker in our office. She replaces Krystal Hogan. Michell Owens will continue to prepare the weekly bulletin.

Collection 10-15-2023

General Fund.... \$ 2696.00 Building Fund... \$ 60.00 Food Pantry..... \$ 110.00

FAITH FORMATION AND PASTORAL Apostolate Prayer Group (ARK):

Advent Book study! We will be ordering "Rejoice: An advent pilgrimage into the heart of scripture" for our personal Advent study. The books are only \$10 each. If interested, please contact Annette Tipton or sign up on the sheet in the back of the church. We will place the order Oct 31st. You can give the payment to Annette, or it put in envelope marked "Advent book" to Fr Savio. We hope you'll get one; the Lenten book inspired many.

The Apostolate prayer group's focus is to welcome all people and encourage each other on their personal journey with Jesus. It involves scripture, the catechism, and writings from the Apostolate. We meet every Thursday after 9 am Mass. Apostolates website. www.directionforourtimes.com

Contact Annette Tipton for more information.

BIRTHDAYS

Oct. 22 Chloe Carpenter Oct. 26 Virginia Boone

PRAY FOR THEM

Sister Regina Barrett, John Bell, Liz & Hollis Bloodworth, Dan Brewster, Jenny Seymour Coger, Kevin Cook, Sarah Criss, Rod Crosby, James Dykes, Frankie Fortier, Jim Hertel, Joan Hogan, Kylee Hogan, Debra Hornady, Dorothy Howell, Garth Huddleston, Norman Huddleston, Daniel Leeton, Mary Liberto, Cecilia Lucio, Robert Marascalco, Mary McCormick, Debbie Mitchell, Paul Lee Mitchell, Norma Morgan, Julie Morris, Rudy Osing, Ann Reece, Lena Simoneaux, Mary Seymour, Amanda Slate, Joan Stewart, The Don Tartt family, Cathy Tipton, Jesse Tilman, Pricilla Tillman, Irene Tucker, Benjamin Welch, Thomas Aguilar, Benny Aguilar, Bishop Moses, Father Leopold.

***To add names to the prayer list, please call the office and leave a message or drop a note in the collection box

Food Pantry Ministry Quarterly Report

During the last quarter, July 1st through September 30th, we have served 335 individuals. This large number represents the elderly, the homeless, as well as entire families. Although we were closed for two days due to holidays, we continued to see a steady rise in the number of people in need coming through our door.

Our Food Pantry inventory depletes much faster now than it did in the past. Unfortunately, we felt it best to decrease a few food items from our monthly food bag distributions. It is just a small change, but it does make a difference, financially.

Those who come seeking help are thankful for all that we can offer them, in food, as well as clothing. We are always in need of gently worn women's, men's (especially pants), and children's clothing. With winter approaching, blankets would be an added blessing!

I know we are all experiencing the rise in the cost of food, along with everything else. So much more are those who have far less than we do and come to our Food Pantry in need of some relief.

All that we do is made possible through the generous help with food, clothes, and monetary donations from you, our Parish Family. Heartfelt thanks to all who continue to actively participate in this much-needed Parish Ministry. --The Food Pantry Team

Come Shower Lauren with Love!
The St. Peter family
will have a baby shower
for
Lauren Tipton.
Sunday
October 29th
1:00 pm
St. Peter FLC
myregistry.com



October is the month of the Holy Rosary.

Please join us in praying the Holy Rosary 45 minutes before every Mass. "The Rosary is a magnificent and universal prayer for the needs of the church, the nations, and the entire world" – Pope John XXIII

<u>Christopher Harris Scholarship Trust</u> – Each January, proceeds from this trust are distributed to qualifying college students from St. Peter Parish from applications submitted the previous fall semester. If you would like to make a tax-deductible donation to this trust, make checks payable to, "The Catholic Foundation". Write "Chris Harris Trust" in the memo section, and mail to: Catholic Foundation, PO Box 2248, Jackson, MS 39225-2248, or place in the collection plate. You may wish to place a note in with the check designating the donation is for the Chris Harris Trust. *As of January 2023, over \$18,500 has been distributed to college students of St. Peter Parish.*

REMEMBER!!!!

Sacrament of Reconciliation: Father Savio will be available Saturday 5:15 – 5:45pm, and by appointment.

<u>Bulletin:</u> Please send anything that needs to be added to the weekly bulletin to Michelle Owens at msmo.owens@gmail.com before Thursday, 10 am. Please include your phone number.

<u>Please.......</u> Check thermostats, lights, doors, and clean up when leaving our buildings. <u>We have received some high</u> utility bills for the Family Life Center, please turn things off, check thermostats and lights, etc.